
Pickleball Board Meeting Notes July 15, 2024 
 

ATTENDEES: 
Rich Loose, Janice Vaplon, Jane Jakubec, Craig 
Campbell, Phil Bellis, Lisa Penton 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes 
from the June 2024 Board meeting.  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Report was given by Jane Jakubec.  We currently have  
$22,059.97 in our accounts.  HUB insurance bill will be 
do in a month. Craig Campbell will research insurance 
coverage for Board members. 
 
MEMBERSHIP REPORT: 
Report given by Janice Vaplon. We currently have 192 
members signed up for 2024.  
 
GUEST SPEARKER: 
Clint Haxton, along with his wife Rita attended the 
meeting to present to the board his proposed trophy for 
our September tournament. The trophy is made of red 
oak, styled in the shape of a pickleball paddle, with 
an inscription on it as well as a logo. The trophy was 
well received by the board. Clint was approved to make 
these trophies for us. We will get him the final number 
he needs to make closer to the tournament. Clint will 
be reimbursed $140 for the cost of materials. 
 
KINGS AND QUEENS COURT: 
It was decided to try a new format for Kings and Queens 
court. One court will be beginner, the second court- 
intermediate and the third-advanced. Stay at your court 
unless you want to try another level. If this format 
doesn’t work out, the Kings and Queens court will be 
dropped. 
 
FALL TOURNAMENT: 



Phyllis and John Hart have offered to be the tournament 
organizers.     
Tournament sponsors are needed. $100 fee includes 1 
free entry plus able to hang banner up at the courts 
the day of the tournament. 
No refunds for inclement weather. 
$35 for members and before September 1st. 
$45 for outside players and those registering after 
September 1st.  
Minimum of 7 games. 8-person round robins. Winners go 
to medal round. Groups will be beginners, 2-
intermediate and advanced. All your games will be 
played the same day. 
 
Hats- Jane and Phil will research ordering our logo 
hats. Limit is $200.  
 
ITEMS FROM THE BOARD: 
Purchasing a leaf blower was discussed. Preferably gas 
powered. May purchase used.  
 


